
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             May 23, 2022              TAYLOR SUMERFORD ABSENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 4/25/22, Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0.  

 

Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, is out with the ditch spraying crew this morning.  

 

Clendenning Ditch:  Don Parker states some tile has been delivered but it is not yet installed.  

 

Gibson Ditch: Don Parker had received some requests to get this ditch dipped out because the water levels are above 

the tiles that go into it. He brought this to Taylor’s attention.  

 

County Farm Drainage: Don Parker spoke with Taylor regarding the farm tile on SR9 and 350 S, this is still in the 

works.  

 

Chase Yanzer: Don Parker has not spoken to Mr. Yanzer recently but did see where the City of Shelbyville is planning 

on annexing land into the city near (possibly including) his property which may be of benefit to him.  

 

Lakeview Estates: Jeff Hornung, president of the Lakeview Estates Property Owners Association, is here regarding 

the legal drain in the addition that has been discussed in the past. There is a lot of algae build up that it is blocking the 

dry fire hydrant located in the addition. ASAP Aquatics gave a quote for treating the weeds underneath and the algae 

on top of the pond for $800/ year, they would check it on a regular basis. Mr. Hornung believes the maintenance fund 

has approximately $16,000 in it currently and that the rules allow up to $12,000 of that to be spent before collecting 

again. The association proposes to use that money to pay the annual $800 fee until it gets low then revisit the 

assessment. It has also been proposed to do some dredging around the edges to get the depth back down sometime in 

the future but to start with just the water treatment for now. Kevin Nigh believes they have already approved to pay 

for this program out of the maintenance fund in past discussions and he motions to approve the contract listed above, 

2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0.  

 

Thompson Ditch: Kevin Nigh states this ditch will need a lot of cleanup from the storm, particularly around 700 S.  

 

Meiks Addition: Kevin Nigh states the final grading work on the project has still not been completed.  

 

Adjourn. 

 

 

DRAINAGE BOARD                                                                                                       SHELBY COUNTY, INDIANA 

 

 

____________________________        _____________________________                 ___________________________ 

      Don Parker, President         Chris Ross, Vice President                         Kevin Nigh, Member 

 


